
Oppose to 

the appeal

Support the 

appeal
Concerned Total

5 2 0 7

Written Chelsea Fleischman Ward 5 1 January 14, 2025 at 12:01 PM

Written Owen Bartlett Ward 1 owen.fb06@gmail.com 1 January 17, 2025 at 10:36 AM

Written Karen Etnyre Ward 2 g8rgmnst@aol.com 1 January 17, 2025 at 11:00 AM

Written Nicholas Duenas Ward 3 nduenas711@gmail.com 1 January 17, 2025 at 11:21 AM

Written James Wallace Ward 3 jim.wallace.8@gmail.com 775-567-2353 1 January 17, 2025 at 2:35 PM 

Written Ryan Defilippi Ward 1 rdefilippi@mcgin.com 1 January 20, 2025 at 4:07 PM 

Written Colin Briggs Ward 4 colinfbiggs@gmail.com 775-323-1478 1 January 21, 2025 at 12:25PM 
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Voicemail
Name On Behalf Of Ward Email Address Phone Number Address Date
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Outlook

City Council Comment received from Chelsea Fleischman

From Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Date Tue 1/14/2025 12:01 PM
To Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:
Name:  
Chelsea Fleischman
Commenting on behalf of:  

Ward #:
Ward 5
Email Address:  

Phone Number:  

Address:  

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2025-01-15.

Section:
I Items - Public Hearing Items

Item:
6.3 and 6.4.

Position:
In opposition

Are they speaking in person?
No, I am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:
Considering our regional climate, will an environmental impact study be requested or required prior to
any forward movement on the proposed usage for these two spaces as data centers? I’m strongly
opposed, given the increasing evidence/research on water and energy usage for data centers.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate.  For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's

meeting.

Yes

1/17/25, 9:44 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM5OS1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ… 1/2



By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that:  (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public

record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information

intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes
Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We’ll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

Yes

1/17/25, 9:44 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM5OS1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ… 2/2



Outlook

City Council Comment received from Karen Etnyre

From Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Date Fri 1/17/2025 11:00 AM
To Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:
Name:  
Karen Etnyre
Commenting on behalf of:  

Ward #:
Ward 2
Email Address:  
g8rgmnst@aol.com
Phone Number:  
775-901-6921
Address:  
2765 Spinnaker Drive, Reno, NV 89519

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2025-01-22.

Section:
I Items - Public Hearing Items

Item:
I.I.3 - Case NO. LDC25-00014 (Webb Data Center).

Position:
In Favor

Are they speaking in person?
No, I am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:
I am in support of the Webb Data Center and opposed to the appeal brought forth by the Sierra Club.
This project will provide creation of jobs for both the Construction side and the operational side of the
Data Center with our area hedging on a downturn, I feel we should support this project, not to
mention the tax revenue the Data Center will generate. There is a demand for technology storage
space and we should take advantage of that need for a facility here in Reno.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate.  For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's

1/17/25, 1:08 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM5OS1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ… 1/2



meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that:  (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public

record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information

intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes
Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We’ll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

No

1/17/25, 1:08 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM5OS1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ… 2/2



Outlook

City Council Comment received from Nicholas Duenas

From Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Date Fri 1/17/2025 11:21 AM
To Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:
Name:  
Nicholas Duenas
Commenting on behalf of:  

Ward #:
Ward 3
Email Address:  
nduenas711@gmail.com
Phone Number:  
775-516-2384
Address:  
1442 Forest St Unit 1, Reno, NV 89509

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: .

Section:
I Items - Public Hearing Items

Item:
I.I.3 - Case No. LDC25-00014 (Webb Data Center).

Position:
In Favor

Are they speaking in person?
No, I am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:
I am in favor of the Webb Data Center. The project would also enhance Reno’s growing reputation as a
technology and data hub, attracting further investment from high-tech industries. Data centers often
drive infrastructure improvements, such as better power and internet connectivity, which can benefit
both businesses and residents. Given Reno’s strategic location and favorable business climate, this
development would strengthen the city's long-term economic growth.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate.  For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's

1/17/25, 1:25 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM5OS1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ… 1/2



meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that:  (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public

record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information

intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes
Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We’ll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

No

1/17/25, 1:25 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM5OS1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ… 2/2



Outlook

City Council Comment received from Owen Bartlett

From Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Date Fri 1/17/2025 10:36 AM
To Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:
Name:  
Owen Bartlett
Commenting on behalf of:  

Ward #:
Ward 1
Email Address:  
owen.fb06@gmail.com
Phone Number:  
775-219-4927
Address:  
2030 Carlin St., Reno, NV 89503

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2025-01-22.

Section:
I Items - Public Hearing Items

Item:
I.I.3 - Case No. LDC25-00014 (Webb Data Center).

Position:
In Favor

Are they speaking in person?
No, I am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:
I was born and raised in Reno, NV, and I fully support the Webb Data Center project while opposing
the appeal brought forward by the Sierra Club. This development will provide significant benefits to
Northern Nevada, including the creation of construction jobs that will directly support many local
residents. Additionally, the project is expected to generate approximately $5.5 million in tax revenue
for the City of Reno over its lifespan, with an additional $1.7 million during construction. With the
growing demand for AI and technology storage space, it is essential to invest in cutting-edge data
centers to ensure we remain competitive, spur economic growth, and stay at the forefront of
innovation. Opposing developments like this creates uneasiness about Northern Nevada's future as a

1/17/25, 1:04 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM5OS1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ… 1/2



place for career growth. If we are labeled as being unfriendly to development, it could weaken us as a
community. We need to welcome projects like this to bring in the revenue necessary for the success of
initiatives such as the Revitalizing Reno projects.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate.  For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's

meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that:  (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public

record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information

intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes
Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We’ll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

No

1/17/25, 1:04 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM5OS1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ… 2/2



Support Oppose Concerned Total

5 2 0 7

Written Chelsea Fleischman Ward 5 1 January 14, 2025 at 12:01 PM

Written Owen Bartlett Ward 1 owen.fb06@gmail.com 1 January 17, 2025 at 10:36 AM

Written Karen Etnyre Ward 2 g8rgmnst@aol.com 1 January 17, 2025 at 11:00 AM

Written Nicholas Duenas Ward 3 nduenas711@gmail.com 1 January 17, 2025 at 11:21 AM

Written James Wallace Ward 3 jim.wallace.8@gmail.com 775-567-2353 1 January 17, 2025 at 2:35 PM 

Written Ryan Defilippi Ward 1 rdefilippi@mcgin.com 1 January 20, 2025 at 4:07 PM 

Written Colin Briggs Ward 4 colinfbiggs@gmail.com 775-323-1478 1 January 21, 2025 at 12:25PM 

01-22-2025- Reno City Council Meeting - Item #I.3 Webb Data Center Case No. LDC2500014

Written or

Voicemail
Name On Behalf Of Ward Email Address Phone Number Address Date

mailto:owen.fb06@gmail.com
mailto:g8rgmnst@aol.com
mailto:nduenas711@gmail.com
mailto:jim.wallace.8@gmail.com
mailto:rdefilippi@mcgin.com
mailto:colinfbiggs@gmail.com


Outlook

City Council Comment received from Colin Biggs

From Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Date Tue 1/21/2025 12:25 PM
To Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:
Name:  
Colin Biggs
Commenting on behalf of:  

Ward #:
Ward 4
Email Address:  
colinfbiggs@gmail.com
Phone Number:  
7753231478
Address:  
771 W Golden Valley Rd

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2025-01-22.

Section:
I Items - Public Hearing Items

Item:
I.3.

Position:
In opposition

Are they speaking in person?
No, I am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:
It's obvious that the Webb Data Center has dubious and unethical backing. Open meeting law
violations, no public input, and approval by administrative interpretation is all we need to know that
this project should not continue. That's not even to mention the energy cost and water resources that
would be wastefully dedicated to a project spearheaded to only profit a few. The North Valleys is
already a victim of the warehouse development with no forethought. We can't allow this to happen
again.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:

1/21/25, 4:47 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM5OS1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ… 1/2



By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate.  For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's

meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that:  (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public

record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information

intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes
Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We’ll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

Yes

1/21/25, 4:47 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM5OS1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ… 2/2



Outlook

City Council Comment received from James Wallace

From Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Date Fri 1/17/2025 2:35 PM
To Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:
Name:  
James Wallace
Commenting on behalf of:  

Ward #:
Ward 3
Email Address:  
jim.wallace.8@gmail.com
Phone Number:  
775-567-2353
Address:  
210 Stewart St., Reno, NV 89501

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2025-01-22.

Section:
I Items - Public Hearing Items

Item:
I.I.3 - Case No. LDC25-00014 (Webb Data Center).

Position:
In Favor

Are they speaking in person?
No, I am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:
I support the Webb Data Center project in its entirety. It is slated to bring new construction jobs which
will support local residents as well as bring long term tax revenue to the City of Reno. As the demand
for data center development continues to rise, it is important for Reno to remain a viable option for
the next generation technology storage spaces. We should be encouraging and promoting Reno as a
technology destination to ensure that our community can grow with all future developments.
Establishing a good working relationship with data center developers is in the best interest of Reno.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:

1/21/25, 9:10 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM5OS1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ… 1/2



By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate.  For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's

meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that:  (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public

record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information

intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes
Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We’ll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

No

1/21/25, 9:10 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM5OS1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ… 2/2



Outlook

City Council Comment received from Ryan Defilippi

From Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Date Mon 1/20/2025 4:07 PM
To Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:
Name:  
Ryan Defilippi
Commenting on behalf of:  

Ward #:
Ward 1
Email Address:  
rdefilippi@mcgin.com
Phone Number:  

Address:  

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2025-01-22.

Section:
I Items - Public Hearing Items

Item:
I.3 Staff Report (For Possible Action): Case No. LDC25-00014 (Webb Data Center).

Position:
In Favor

Are they speaking in person?
No, I am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:
Northern Nevada has long grappled with defining its identity while striving to diversify beyond the
once-thriving gaming industry. Over the past decade, the region has successfully established itself as a
prominent manufacturing and industrial hub, driving job creation, generating tax revenue, and
attracting increased interest to the state. This progress extends to the development and operation of
data centers, positioning Nevada as a strong contender to become one of the world's leading hubs for
data center infrastructure. This project is said to bring over $5 million in tax revenue for the City of
Reno over the useful life of the project. The proposed Webb Data Center represents a prime example
of industry diversification in Reno and should be welcomed as a valuable addition to our community.

1/21/25, 11:01 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM5OS1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ… 1/2



As a native of Northern Nevada, I fully support this project and strongly oppose the Sierra Club's
appeal. I believe this initiative will demonstrate how data centers and thriving communities can
collaborate to create mutual benefits, positioning Reno as a leader in innovation. NV Energy has
confirmed that sufficient power is available to meet the demands of the North Valleys data center.
Therefore, we should seize this opportunity to utilize land already designated for industrial use and
champion the growth of this emerging industry. Global leaders in data center development and
industrial manufacturing are increasingly considering Northern Nevada for future projects, and the
approval of this data center will further bolster that interest, solidifying our region's role as a hub for
forward-thinking economic development.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate.  For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's

meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that:  (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public

record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information

intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes
Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We’ll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

No

1/21/25, 11:01 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM5OS1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ… 2/2
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